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29 March 2004 

IWI OPPOSITION RESOLUTE AS POLICY DECISION LOOMS

Apparently on the eve of final decisions being made on the Government’s foreshore and seabed policy and legislation, it appears that Labour’s Maori MPs are being urged to approve government proposals on the basis that they have iwi support.

National iwi collective Te Ope Mana a Tai has responded angrily to the suggestion.

“Nothing could be further from the truth”, said Te Ope’s chairman, Matiu Rei “the Government and any individual MPs who falls for this line would have to be fooling themselves”.

“All hui called on the subject, including those called last year by the Government itself, and the most recent national hui at Waipapa Marae, Auckland on 13 March, have unanimously rejected policies that would include any extinguishment of customary rights.  The same hui have called on all Maori MPs to vote against the current policy and any legislation that would deprive Maori of their rights”.
The Waipapa hui was called to bring Pakeha and Maori together to consider the impact of the release of the Waitangi Tribunal report on the Government’s foreshore and seabed policy.  That report found that the proposed policy constituted an extinguishing of customary rights, and recommended that the government delay introduction of legislation to allow Maori and the Crown to have a "longer conversation". 

At the Waipapa hui the northern iwi of the Taitokerau, along with numerous other iwi throughout the country, rejected government proposals and called on all Maori MPs to act by opposing them.  The Treaty Tribes Coalition (representing Hauraki iwi, Ngai Tamanuhiri, Ngati Kahungunu and Ngai Tahu) presented a position consistent with other iwi. 

“Te Ope has consulted among its constituents and can find no iwi in the country expressing support for any proposals that will extinguish customary rights” said Professor Margaret Mutu, another member of the group.  “If the Government asserts that its policies are supported by iwi, we invite them to name those supporters.  We don’t believe they have any, and that suggestions that they do are nothing more than the old tactic of divide and rule.” 
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